
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council Meeting Minutes 

Langston Road Primary School 

Thursday, November 9, 2023 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:46 pm.  All members/attendees 
were introduced by Dr. Rush.  Dr. Rush thanked the members of the 
School Council for serving and helping to bridge the gap between 
school, community, and parents.  

Upcoming meeting dates were shared with the school council, as well 
as duties and responsibilities of serving on the school council. 

Dr. Rush stated that central office personnel visited the school on 
8/17 and the visit went very well.  We received a proficient rating.  
Teachers were on task; the school was organized and clean.   

Dr. Rush shared the ribbon cutting event that occurred at LRPS on 
10/25.  The ceremony went very well.  There were visitors from the 
central office, state representatives, and military personnel in 
attendance.   

The school board members also visited LRPS on 10/31.  They stopped 
by some kindergarten classrooms and were able to view some 
excellent teaching and learning.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr. Rush discussed some fundraising events: 

• Step it Up brought in close to $17,000, and all this money was used for 
the down payment of the digital marquee outside of the school.   

• Turkey Trot fundraiser was set up to offset the cost of the remaining 
funds owed on the digital sign.  Our goal was to raise 10,800.  We raised 
almost $6,000.   

• To offset the remaining cost of the sign, LRPS is going to offer an 
advertising fundraiser using the sign.  We will post student birthdays 
and businesses for a cost.  Our counselor will reach out to businesses to 
see if they are interested in advertising. 

• Breakfast with Santa fundraiser will take place on December 9.  The cost 
is $8 per plate.  Waffle House will cater. 

• Dr. Rush mentioned some wish list items that future fundraising will 
provide.   

o Outdoor shading for both students and teachers 
o Benches for the front and back of the school 
o Holiday decorations 
o More books for the media center 
o Technology for our inside monitors. 

Mrs. Shumway shared MAP results from the beginning of the year.  Reading 
for first and second grade shows us in the 51%ile for growth.  First grade 
shows the 52%ile and Second grade shows the 49th %ile in achievement.  Math 
scores were also shard.  Scores will be compared with the upcoming winter MAP 
assessment.  Iready wall of fame was discussed as an incentive for students.  

Meeting adjourned. 


